30TH BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES CITY OF STAMFORD

President MATTHEW QUINONES Clerk of the Board SUSAN NABEL

Majority Leader RODNEY PRATT Minority Leader MARY L. FEDELI

INSTR # 2018011963 VOL 11984 PG 242 RECD 07/17/2018 12:36:03 PI LYDA RUIJTER CITY & TOWN CLERK STAMFORD CT

RESOLUTION NO. 3905 -

SUMMER STREET PEDESTRIAN SAFETY IMPROVEMENT PROJECT STATE PROJECT # 135-340

WHEREAS. The City of Stamford has published a legal notice and a display ad, mailed letters informing of the project meeting to numerous officials and agencies, and mailed formal letters to abutting property owners announcing a Public Information Meeting on significant pedestrian and traffic safety improvements for Summer Street at the intersections of Main Street, Broad Street, North Street and Hoyt Street to reduce collisions in one of the City's highest growth/accident corridors; and

WHEREAS, a Public Information Meeting was held on Wednesday, May 2nd, 2018 at 7:00 P.M. in the 6th Floor Safety Training Room of the Government Center at 888 Washington Boulevard, at which citizens had an opportunity to voice their concern, and

WHEREAS, the City has received funding from the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) through the Connecticut Department of Transportation's Local Roads Accident Reduction Program (LRARP) for significant pedestrian safety enhancements to the intersections of Summer Street at Main Street, Broad Street, North Street and Hoyt Street to reduce collisions at high accident locations. The Federal Highway Administration will provide 90 percent of the construction costs and the City of Stamford will provide all the design and 10 percent of construction costs; and

WHEREAS, the Transportation, Traffic and Parking Department has considered the concerns of the residents from the Public Information Meeting and any additional written concerns submitted within a 14 day period thereafter, and recommends the advancement of the project to final design and finds that the proposed pedestrian and traffic safety improvements are in the best interest of the City of Stamford, and will promote the health, safety, and general welfare of its residents.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE 30TH BOARD OF REPRESENTATIVES THAT:

That based on the above information, and by virtue of this resolution, it hereby fully supports the proposed project.

This resolution was approved on the Consent Agenda at the regular monthly meeting of the 30th Board of Representatives held on Monday, July 9, 2018.

Matthew Quinones. President 30th Board of Representatives Susan Nabel, Clerk

30th Board of Representatives

Mayor David R. Martin CC:

Thomas Madden, Director of Economic Development

. I del

Kathryn Emmett, Esq., Law Department Lyda Ruijter, Town & City Clerk

Jay Fountain, Director of OPM

Jim Travers, Transportation Bureau Chief

Michael Handler, Director of Administration

Ted Jankowski, Director of Public Safety, Health & Welfare